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April 2014 Newsletter
Dear Parent/Carer
Staffing
We wish good luck to Mari-Clare Mitchell and Jennifer Leitch who are awaiting two impending additions to the Mearns Primary family.
Congratulations to …

· our boys and girls who competed in ERC’s Cross Country Championships in March.

Representing the girls were:

Clare Wallace P7.27

Zoe Wilson P7.28
Helen Chong P6.21


Cara Hutchingson P6.21
and representing the boys were:

Robert Brownlee P7.25

Kyle Raynal P7.27
Keir Roberts P6.21


Euan Chalmers P7.25
Clare Wallace took second place overall followed by Helen Chong in third and the Mearns Primary Girls’ team won first place for the Team Event, with all girls receiving a medal.  Well done to everyone who took part!

· Shuaib Muhummid P6.22 won a Fairtrade competition, organised by Ken McIntosh MSP and Jim Murphy MP, to design a tea towel.  Shuaib was presented with his prize at an Assembly by Mr McIntosh.

· Clare Wallace P7.27 represented Mearns Primary at the Scottish Schools Swimming Finals in the Dollan Baths, East Kilbride at the beginning of March and won Gold in the ’12 and Under’ front crawl event.  Well done!

Glasgow Music Festival

Our Festival Choir had great success at the recent Glasgow Music Festival.  The choir took 2nd place in the Hymn Singing Competition and 3rd place in the Primary School Choir competition.  Well done to all who took part.  Thanks to Mrs Fingland, Mrs Provan and our parent helpers.

Cosgrove Care Short Story Competition

Cosgrove Care held a short story competition which a number of Mearns Primary School pupils entered.  The standard of entries was very high and the following three pupils were prize winners:
P1 – P3 category: 
Winner - Dev Bhatti P3.12



Highly Commended – Kara Blackley P3.11

P4 – P5 category:
Highly Commended – Jai Bhatti P5.15

Prizes and certificates were awarded to the children at Waterstones Bookshop in Newton Mearns at the end of March.

Burns Singing Competition
On Monday, 10 March three pupils from P5 travelled to Paisley to take part in the 2014 Regional Primary Schools Competition run by the Renfrewshire Association of Burns Clubs (RIABC).  They all sang very well and Myles Douglas P5.18 was presented with a medal for his rendition of Ye Jacobites by Name, after being placed second in the P4 and P5 category.  Megan Stuart P5.16 was awarded Highly Commended in the same section and both Megan and Hannah Moran P5.18 received certificates for their performances.

Bollywood Dance

Our excellent Bollywood Dancers took part in this year’s Active Schools Dance showcase, which was held at Eastwood High School. Thanks to Mrs Shashi Gillan who leads the club and also to the parents who assisted on the evening.
[image: image3.wmf]
Eilidh Brodie

P6.21
Leena Khan
P6.23

Nuvneet Kaur
P7.27

Kareena Kang
P6.21
Katie Olverman P7.25
Francesca Binning
P7.28
Cara Hutchingson
P6.21
Elspeth McCalman
P7.27
Abby Brown

P7.28
Bobby Qua

P6.21
Marianne Dobbins
P7.27
Emma Cairney
P7.28
Cara Duffy

P7.28
Lois Gallagher
P7.28
Ria Green

P7.28
Susannah Howard
P7.28
Heather Stewart
P7.28

String Player of the Month

String Player of the Month Award for March was given to Harry McKay P6.21 and for April to Ellie Delahunt P5.17.
The Levern Valley Community Brass Band
The East Renfrewshire Brass Band, known as the Levern Valley Community Brass Band, took part in the competition, Brass @ The Bard’s, on Saturday 22 March.  This was held at the Burns Museum in Alloway.  The following Mearns Primary School pupils are members of the band:

Caitlin McGrory
P6.22

Mia Hepburn

P6.24
Erin Boyce

P6.23

Rachel Croft

P7.28
Kate Steel

P7.27

Katie Little

P6.24
The Band gained a silver award in the development section (Under 16) and Mr Brian Deans, Leader of the Band, commented that the pupils represented the authority and their schools ‘superbly’.  The band has a wide range of ages and competed really well for the first time at this level.
Healthy Choices Fortnight

We are now into the second week of Healthy Choices Fortnight.  There has been a variety of different topics undertaken and specialists who have joined us including a tennis, golf, taekwondo and karate coaches.  
Fairtrade tuckshops have taken place during our Healthy Choices Fortnight and, along with the stall which sold Fairtrade products at our Parents’ Evenings, £1,450.26 of produce was sold.  Thanks to everyone who supported these events.  

Parking
I would, once again, ask parents not to park in the clearly marked bus bays.  We have had several complaints from Strathclyde Passenger Transport about their drivers being unable to park in bays and therefore having to double park.  This is not only inconvenient but extremely dangerous for children and adults alike.  
Lunch Money

I would ask that parents ensure children have money preloaded onto their account, if their child is having a school lunch or taking soup during the lunch break.  When a virtual ticket is issued (where a child does not have a credit balance) this has to be for the sum of £1.95 and repaid to their account.

Dress as You Please Day

Friday, 4 April is a Dress As You Please Day which is being held to support the PTA’s preparations for their Summer Fayre.  We would ask children who take part to bring a donation which will go towards the purchase of raffle prizes.
Communication with Parents

We have issued the newsletter electronically to families who have given us their email address.  If you have received a paper copy and would prefer to be added to our email list, please contact the school office or email schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk with your details.
Forthcoming Events
Friday, 4 April 

School closes for Spring Break at 2.30pm.
Tuesday, 22 April 

School reopens – 9am

Tuesday, 22 April 

P3 – P5 Easter Service, Newton Mearns Baptist Church at10am
Wednesday, 23 April 
P1 – P2 Easter Service, Newton Mearns Parish Church at 10am

Thursday, 24 April

P6 – P7 Easter Service, Mearns Kirk Church at 10am

There will be a variety of fun events to start off the new term, including an Easter Egg Hunt and Easter competitions.  Thanks to our Ministers for supporting these events and the Parent Council who will assist in the judging.

I hope you enjoy your Easter break and look forward to welcoming the children back in April for a busy final term.

Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dillon-Ruddy
Head Teacher







